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August 22, 2020 
Tropical Storm Marco 

SET PORT CONDITION XRAY  
 

The latest National Weather Service (NWS) advisory for Tropical Storm Marco indicates it will 

reach hurricane force tonight and it continues to track towards the southeast Texas and 

Southwest Louisiana coasts. 

 

Therefore, effective at 8:00 P.M. CDT, August 22, 2020, the Coast Guard Captain of the Port, 

Port Arthur (COTP) has set Port Condition XRAY for the ports of Beaumont, TX; Port Arthur, 

TX; Orange, TX; Sabine, TX; and Lake Charles, LA including all tributaries and connecting 

waterways.   Tropical storm force winds from Tropical Storm Marco are expected to impact   

the southeast Texas/southwest Louisiana coasts with within 48 hours.  The following guidance 

applies:   

 
1. No areas in the Port Arthur COTP Zone are considered “safe havens.” 

 

2. Cargo transfer operations must be completed before sustained winds reach gale force (34 

kts / 39 mph).    

 

3. Manned, self-propelled, oceangoing vessels moored or at anchor should be prepared to 

get underway immediately.  The COTP should be notified of all unmanned or “dead” 

vessels within the COTP Zone.  

 

4. Commercial vessels greater than 500 gross tons and all seagoing tugs and barges 

intending to remain in port must immediately notify the Captain of the Port of their 

intentions and submit a Remaining In Port Checklist to the Captain of the Port for 

approval. 

 

5. Commercial vessels, including fishing vessels, less than 500 gross tons should plan to 

seek north of the Neches River Intersection on the Sabine-Neches Waterway and north of 

the Intracoastal Waterway on the Calcasieu River.  

 

6. Dredges should begin removing equipment from the waterway and seeking sheltered 

moorings. Dredge equipment should be moored and secured no closed than ½ mile from 

any bridge. All pipeline should be adequately secured or sunk to prevent it breaking loose 

and becoming a hazard to navigation.   Notify VTS Port Arthur or the COTP to report the 

location of equipment and pipeline.  

 

 

 






